Fryeburg Planning Board Meeting
Date:   November 28, 2023
Members in Attendance: Patrick Emery- Chair, Stephen Chase, Eli Goodwin, Edward Price- Alternate, Greg Hatch-Alternate. Absent: Tom Rebmann-Vice Chair, Edy Kizaki- Secretary
Call to Order & Establish Quorum: Quorum established, Ed Price and Greg Hatch moved from alternate to full member for this meeting
By: P. Emery                                          Time: 6 PM
Review and Approval of Previous Month’s Minutes: Motioned to approve Sept minutes second revision
Motion by:       Stephen Chase           Seconded by:     Patrick Emery       Vote: All in favor, Motion Carried
Current Business: No current business.
Public Forum opened at 6:07 pm, no speakers. Closed at 6:10 pm
Code Officer Monthly Report: Chase motioned to accept report, seconded by Emery. All in favor, motion carried. 
Next meeting will be December 19th with a 5 PM workshop. Public is allowed and encouraged to attend this workshop. There will be a public hearing on STR and Sign Ordinance changes on December 19th, starting at 6 PM. 
Other Business: Price inquired about some of the ongoing solar projects throughout Fryeburg, specifically questioning whether or not the town has received any update on Nautilus Solar. Katie Haley responded saying that they have been given the conditions of approval that were set by the planning board, and they are working on proving that each was met. Price then questioned whether or not it was in phase 1 or 2. Haley responded saying they’re still in the first phase. Chase inquired about the solar project in West Fryeburg. Haley responded stating that some site work has been done, but they’re currently held up because of CMP. Chase further inquired that the site was supposed to have a certain percentage down by a specific time, Haley said the argument that is being made is that the site work that has been done meets that specific percentage. Price then asked about the airport project, Haley responded saying that they will have to come back before the planning board, they have not started at all. Similar to the West Fryeburg location, they’re being held up by CMP. Price asked about the political “Yes on 2” signs that are still up, he wanted to know who is responsible for taking care of them. Haley mentioned that in theory, whoever put them up is responsible for taking them down. Price then asked about Howland Heat Pump signs from 6-8 months ago, with at least half a dozen being in town. He is hoping that the CEO can call and get them to take the signs down.  
Chase made motion to adjourn, seconded by Price. All in favor, motion carried.
Meeting adjourned at 6:20 PM.

Respectfully submitted by 
Caleb Bowles, CEO
Please excuse and correct any omissions or errors, this is accurate to the best of my ability. Thank you.



